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Dear Friends, 

We are now fully engaged with the summer season. And, while that often means that many of us 
spend time away from home, please make sure that you continue to hold your attendance at church as 
a high priority. It may be that you will be trying other worship services than you regularly attend as 
your summer schedules take on new dimensions. Remember that there are four regular celebrations 
of the Holy Eucharist each week: Sundays at 8:00 am & 10:15 am, Wednesdays at 8:30 am, and Satur-
days at 5:30 pm. Each service offers a different experience for the worshipers who attend. So, if you 
are not able to attend your ‘regular’ service, please come by for a service at another time during the 

week. 

Honoring Graduates 

Last month, on Saturday & Sunday, June 24 & 25, we honored high-school and college grad-
uates. Blessings to all high school and college graduates, especially those who are near and 
dear to our hearts. Congratulations to you! 

 

Here’s hoping we have a wonderful summer together! 

 

Peace, 
 

Robert 

The Reverend Robert A. Nagy, Rector 
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Saturday, July 1,8,15,22,29—5:30 pm—Summer Service in the Garden (through Labor Day) 

Sunday, July 23—5:30 pm—Blue Grass Concert at All Saints—details page 4 

Tuesday, July 25—4-6 pm—Supper with All Saints 

Thursday, August 10—Annual Fashion Show and Luncheon—details page 6 

Friday, August 18—Fun Family Night at the Lakewood Blueclaws—details page 4 

THE NEXT TIMES FOR BAPTISM  

Here are the dates for regularly-scheduled baptisms for the remainder of 2017 and all of 2018. Of course, other Sun-
days are available as the needs arise. If there is someone in your family who is to be baptized, please contact the Rec-
tor to arrange for instruction. Also, these will be times for all of us to reaffirm our own baptismal vows. 

FEAST DAY 2017 2018 

Baptism of Jesus Past Sunday, January 7 

Easter Vigil Past Saturday, March 31, 7:30 pm 

Day of Pentecost Past Sunday, May 20 

All Saints’ Sunday Sunday, November 5 Sunday, November 4 

 
“Mass in the Grass”  

Saturdays through September 2 at 5:30  

SUMMER SERVICE UNDERWAY 

Our Saturday summer worship services—affectionately referred to by 
some as “Mass in the Grass”—are scheduled for Saturday evenings begin-
ning at 5:30 from Memorial Day weekend (May 27) through Labor Day 
(September 2) in the Memorial Garden. If  



July  1—Michael Duggan 

July  2—Sally Holaday 

July  3—Logan Viducic 

July  4—Linda Conklin 

               Connie Fortenbaugh 

               Cid Spillman 

July  7—Jordan Nemeroff 

               Wendy Pyle 

July  8—Dave Johnson 

               Tommy Johnson 

                Peter Koar 

                Barbara Tuzio 

July 10—Bill Fortenbaugh 

                 Derry McLeer 

July 11—Charles Mahoney 

July 12—Otto Lowe 

                 John Wardell 

July 14—Jane White 

July 20—Jeanette Caldwell 

July 21—Tom Heckman 

                 Brannon McBride 

                  Colin McGlynn 

July 22—Julie Chowansky 

July 23—Aiden Kelly 

July 25—Thom Frazier 

                 Bill Gyurko 

July 26—Martin Morales 

July 28—John Van Schoick 

July 30—James Colyar 

                Greg Kurtzke 

                Ken Yersin  

 

Birthday Wishes . . . .  

Anniversary Blessings . . . .  

 

July  1—Jeniene & Nick Stango 

July  5—Kathy & Derry McLeer 

July  11—Pam & Pat Cannon 

July 12—Maureen Mulligan & Rick Hager 

July 24—Carol & Thom Frazier  

Rector Contact . . . .  

When you want to speak with or text Robert,  please use his cell phone—(951) 303-4815.  It is the easiest and 

best way to connect with him.  Using his cell phone is much more efficient than calling the church.  If he’s una-

ble to answer a call, please leave a message.  Of course, you can also send an email to 

(rector@allsaintsbayhead.org), 
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Blue Grass Concert . . . .  

WEDNESDAY CELEBRATIONS OF THE HOLY EUCHARIST 

Most times, the mid-week celebration of the Holy Eucharist includes a special commemoration of a particular per-
son or event in the Episcopal Church calendar. If the special feast falls on the Wednesday, then that is the feast of 
the day. If it is on some other day that week, we transfer it to Wednesday. Each service takes place at the regular-
ly scheduled time of 8:30 am and usually lasts about a half hour. All are encouraged to participate. The special 
commemorations for March and April are identified below. 

July 5  Independence Day (transferred) 

July 12  Benedict of Nursia (transferred) 

July 19  Saint  Mary Magdalene (transferred) 

July 26   Saint James the Apostle (transferred) 

August 2  Samuel Ferguson, Bishop 

August 9  Hermon of Alaska, Missionary 

August 16  Saint Mary the Virgin, Mother of our Lord Jesus Christ (transferred) 

August 23  Saint Bartholomew the Apostle (transferred) 

August 30  Charles Chapman Grafton, Bishop  

* A day on which no particular Saint, Feast or Fast is commemorated; however the Holy Eucharist is celebrated at 8:30 am. 

Please join us on Sunday, July 23 at 5:30 pm for a great summer evening of LIVE Bluegrass music and refresh-
ments in the Memorial Garden.  (In the event of rain, it will be held indoors)  The tickets are $10 per person/
$20 for a family.  A sign-up sheet is on the bulletin board outside Bristol Hall.  If you have any questions, or 
would like to help, please contact Julie Chowansky, 732-449-3458 (h) or 732-740-9675 (c).  Priscilla Hiby, Joe 
DeAmicis and Richard Derrick can also be contacted for information. 

Let’s Have a Good Time! . . . .  

A Fun Family Night at the Lakewood Blueclaws! 

Friday, August 18.  Post-game fireworks, “the biggest, brightest, most colorful show at the 

shore”!!  Special-priced group tickets are $10 per person, $8 for seniors and children up to 

12 years of age.  See the sign-up sheet on lthe bulletin board.  Tickets MUST be paid for in 

advance.  Contact Julie Chowansky at 732-449-3458 (h) or 732-740-9675 (c). 
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HONORING GRADS 
We honor all of this year’s  

high-school and college graduates,  

especially the ones listed below.  

Congratulations to you! 

 

 

 

NAME SCHOOL 

TALIA APRUZZESE  

 

OCEAN COUNTY COLLEGE, 

BACHELOR OF ARTS DEGREE, NURSING 

JAMES POST VAETH, 

GRANDSON OF JANE & BOB POST 

RICE UNIVERSITY, 

MASTER OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION 

    

ANA MARGUERITE TUZIO, 

GRANDDAUGHTER OF BARBARA TUZIO 

CENTRAL REGIONAL HIGH SCHOOL, 

ON TO KUTZTOWN UNIVERSITY 

    

SHANNON ALYSE JACOBUS, 

GRANDDAUGHTER OF BARBARA  TUZIO 

POINT PLEASANT HIGH SCHOOL, 

ON TO RAMAPO COLLEGE 

    
VINCENT PAUL PADUA, 

GRANDSON OF  BARBARA  TUZIO 

EASTERN CAMDEN COUNTY REGIONAL HIGH SCHOOL, 

ON TO FAIRLEIGH DICKERSON UNIVERSITY 

    

CHRIS RICHARDSON, 

GRANDSON OF BARBARA & JIM RICHARDSON 

HIGH SCHOOL, 

ON TO DELAWARE VALLEY UNIVERSITY, 

BACHELOR OF ARTS DEGREE, SPORTS MEDICINE 
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Women’s Guild . . . .  

Tuesday, June 20, was our last Women’s Guild meeting for the year, welcoming in the Summer.  Our luncheon 

was in the Memorial Garden and we had a fun and festive time.  There was a great turnout of ladies who en-

joyed a bountiful buffet of homemade goodies.  A beautiful garden on the waters of the Scow Ditch, sunshine 

with a delightful breeze, good camaraderie….what a setting!   

The Women’s Guild welcomes all ladies of All Saints.  We hope you will join us in September for friendship 

and fellowship.  Our next meeting  is September 19 at noon.   

Enjoy a safe, healthy and blessed summer!  Look forward to seeing you in September. 

        Anita Domino    

         

Annual Luncheon & Fashion Show . . . .  

Join us Thursday, August 10th, for the annual Women’s Guild Fashion Show 

Luncheon and Card Party at the Bay Head Yacht Club.  Doors open at 11:30 am and 

guests can look over the gift baskets and the varied “Silent Auction” items up for bid.  

Each basket has a unique theme, such as Fine Wines, Coffee Break, Italian Delights, 

and Beach Fun.  Luncheon tickets are $50 and there will be tables of 4, 8, or 10.  Raffle 

basket tickets are 16 for $20 and 7 for $10, and throughout the event 50/50 chances 

will also be available. 

Luncheon begins with a Chilled Cucumber and Dill Soup and offers a choice of chicken salad with ap-

ple slivers on raisin-walnut bread or a delicious quiche with salad greens. Strawberry shortcake and 

coffee are served as the Fashion Show begins. 

This year the fashions originate from J. McLaughlin of Bay Head, Bree Anna Fashions and Styles in Sil-

ver from Point Pleasant Beach, Andi’s Gifts and Accessories in Bay Head, and Charleston Shoe Compa-

ny of Spring Lake.  J. McLaughlin includes men’s fashions in this year’s show, and the three fashion 

stores will offer items for sale at their boutique tables. 
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Staying in Touch 

At this year’s Vestry Away Day the group gathered to talk about a new idea 
for all of us to stay in touch better.  Now, it was understood that we do stay in 
t6ouch in many ways; however, it isn’t unusual for someone to ask about how 
someone’s doing or where someone’s been.  So, the Vestry went through the 
Parish directory with an eye towards each Vestry member developing a list of 
names of members and friends of All Saints with whom to stay in touch.  In a 
way, it does what a ‘telephone tree’ might do.  That is, be able to communi-

cate important information to the church quickly.  Our weekly email blasts do that fairly 
well, however, not everyone is listed to receive those emails.  Also there was a full recognition that the 
notion of only hearing from the church when money was being solicited was alive and well in many congre-
gations.  So, let’s call folks for other reasons too! 

This new program, which begins after Labor Day, will have Vestry members con-
tacting the people on their lists at least twice a year in addition to any regular 
contact that already occurs.  The purpose is to make sure everyone understands 
that the church  cares about them.  This will be an opportunity to make sure the 
church has the correct information, important dates and more.  The hope is that 
everyone will welcome these contacts from Vestry members and not only hear 
important information, but also convey important information about them-

selves.,  For example, health concerns that need prayer, life events and more.  You’ll be hearing more 
about this new “STAYING IN TOUCH” program.  So, stay in touch.   

 

 

Parish Register  (Jan.-June). . . .  

Baptisms 

 June 4—Cole Joseph Digilio 

Weddings 

 June 10—Jennifer Elaine Conti to Peter Michael Battaglia 

Funerals 

 April 8—John Robin  Harris 

 April 19—Susan Tuzio 

https://www.stockfreeimages.com/20866629/Mobile-phone-or-Cell-phone.html
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION OPPORTUNITIES 
 

SUNDAY MORNING [SEPTEMBER THROUGH MAY] 

CHILDREN AND YOUTH: The Christian Education offerings on Sunday morning provide 
something for everyone from birth through high school. And, while there are different activities for 
children/youth at various stages of their spiritual development, there are no set ages for each activity. 
That is, parents are encouraged to help determine which Sunday morning activity would be best for 
their children. Also, adults who are interested in helping with this important ministry are encouraged 
to contact the Cindy McGlynn. 

NURSERY CARE (10:00am – 11:30 am): Staffed nursery care is available for our youngest children in Bristol 
Hall. Children are cared for within a nurturing environment that helps even our youngest members to feel 
God’s love. 

SUNDAY SCHOOL (10:00 am): This session includes age-appropriate discussion and other activities with 
adult facilitators using helpful materials to guide the session. 

 

•    ANGLICAN STUDIES [LABOR DAY THROUGH MEMORIAL DAY]:  

This program consists of discussions with the Rector about Anglicanism from 9:00 am until 
10:00 am in the Conference Room. Topics include the Book of Common Prayer, the Hymnal, 
worship style, and what it means to be an Anglican. This is preparation for adult baptism/
confirmation. Also, it makes a great refresher program.  Anglican Studies is a great opportunity 
for some great discussions.  There are two ‘tracks’; one for teens and one for adults. 

   2nd Sunday of the month for teens 

                                3rd Sunday of the month for adults  

WEDNESDAY [LABOR DAY THROUGH MEMORIAL DAY]: 

• BIBLE STUDY WITH THE RECTOR (11:00 am): This Lectionary-Based Bible Study, 
which uses the Synthesis CE material distributed on Sundays, can be a great help for us to 
become more familiar with the scripture that will be read on Sundays. If you would like to 
have this opportunity, please mark your calendar now for our one-hour times together. 

Following our study, we pray together using AN ORDER OF SERVICE FOR NOONDAY found in the 
Book of Common Prayer, beginning on page 103. 

 

BENEDICTINE WAY (6:30 PM): How can I understand more about how God wants me 
to live? What does it mean to be more spiritual? Benedictine Way is the name for a group 
that gathers weekly with the Rector in Bristol Hall to explore the 1,500+ year-old Rule of 
Saint Benedict and Benedictine spirituality. We try to answer questions like the two 
above. We use Norveen Vest’s book PREFERRING CHRIST during our time together. The 
Benedictine Way group also incorporates worship, prayer, and the use of Lectio 
Devina—Sacred Reading. The weekly sessions begin with Evening Prayer at 6:30 pm. 
The program concludes by 8:00 pm. The content of each session varies somewhat 
according to our sense of God’s call to us. In preparation for these sessions, in addition 

to obtaining a copy of Norveen’s book, one might find value in reading Esther de Waal’s book 
SEEKING GOD: THE WAY OF ST. BENEDICT. All are welcome to attend these gatherings as your 
schedules permit. 

 


